AEAI, Inc. Executive Council Meeting June 15, 2013 [image: image1.jpg]



Call to Order: 10:15 am

WELCOME!  Indianapolis Marriott East
Attending: Sidney Allen, , Jill Sayers, Trish Korte, Kevin Schultz, Emma Said, Tania Said Schuler, Jessica Watson-Coleman, Marcia Carson, Bev Staub, Allie Staub, Addie Simpson, Patricia Cummings, Deenna Church, Sherrie Cline, Johanna Perez, Herb Eveland, Suzanne Finn, Susan Wenger
Absent: Jane Lohmeyer, Marjorie Manifold, Gayle Holtman, Steve Gruenert, Michelle Chastain, Ricki Gibson, Clyde Gaw, Ann Stanley, Terri Nagel, Leah Morgan, Audrey Hayes, Jennifer Carrico, Laurel Campbell, Mindy Hiatt, Mary Sorrells, Becky Loudermilk, Mickie Danforth
Introductions/Announcements: none at this time
Secretary’s Report  (Buffy Rogers) Tania Said Schuler moved to approve the minutes and  Deenna Church seconded, unanimous approval. 
Treasurer’s Report (Addie Simpson) Income from AEAI  Fall conference with Contact expenditures:  ending balance is $34,598.37.  Money will come in for next year’s conference, so don’t worry about the apparent loss this month.  Blank checks were signed by Debbie Huffman are still outstanding, so let Addie know when you do a deposit or cash a check so she can know what it is and where it is coming from. Marcia questioned the blank check issue. Most checks required 2 signatures: President and Treasurer.  The bank is still taking the checks.  Jane was given checks for Contact.  Addie will check with bank and ask Jane if she still has checks.  Tania asked how payments are made.  If you have the invoice it can be paid by submitting the invoice to Addie. If small just ask for reimbursement. Trish Korte is sitting on the checks for St. Mary’s.  Kevin Schultz moved to approve the treasurer’s report, seconded by Patricia Cummings, unanimous approval.
President’s Report (Sidney Allen) Her goal this summer is to get one person a week to join.  The amount for SWASO grant is unknown. July 15 is the deadline for new grants for statewide service organization. Tania Said asked, are grants for operating or programming costs?  Sidney replied program costs. The convention will be covered by the grant to get bigger ticket names in for convention. 


President Elect’s Report (Bev Staub) Her goal this summer is to increase membership. Amaco workshop has offered a discount to AEAI members. New members get a set of brushes, Western Region Conference is this week with Sidney Allen.

Past President’s Report: (Terri Nagel) no report
Committee Reports

Awards Committee (Marcia Carson) Marcia has someone in every category but middle school. Will still take nominees this next week will send out letters so they can take care of paperwork… was hoping for more.  The committee for making the choices  are reps from Districts 1,3,5,7 and 3 more people will be on the committee. Elementary, Middle School, Higher Education.  Marcia will talk to them in August. 
Advocacy Committee (Clyde Gaw) absent


Nomination Committee (Terri Nagel) absent

Publicity Committee (Jane Lohmeyer) absent July 15th is the deadline for the Fall issue of CONTACT. This issue goes out to all art teachers in the state. Please make your reports upbeat and representative of the wonderful activities taking place in your district/division. We want to entice new membership!

Convention Committee (Jill Sayers, Mary Sorrells) Bag stuffing is set for Oct 5th.  Bev Staub offered her basement as a place to stuff bags. Need volunteers to help transport loaded bags to the Marriot.    Emails to vendors, District reps let Jill know what is going to be their program. Think outside box to get materials. Sponsorships: no luck yet.  Form letter was emailed out in Jan, checking with Amaco for Friday workshops. Bev Staub will call them if needed.  Local museums. Oct. 21 $20 add-on fee. Cut breakfast to cut costs. Leah is the registrar. “Hidden Treasures” is the theme, plated meal for Saturday night dinner.  Jewelry donations for raffle, 2 per board member, Send a picture to Sidney Allen so she can make up silent auction sheets. Pick up the jewelry on Sunday at the registration table.  Student-volunteers are needed. District 5 is making table décor. Registration opens at 4PM on Friday.  Artisan gallery will be set up. A space for fellows has been determined.  Tania asked for preconference workshops on Friday the day before the conference starts.  Attendees do not have to be an AEAI member, but have to buy tickets.  How many teachers will be there?  Everyone pays something to guarantee teachers show up.

Youth Art Month Committee (Mindy Hiatt, Allie Staub) A big thanks to Bev Staub for sending information to send off book for YAM.

Membership Committee (Ann Stanley) absent no report
Old Business:

Tanya Said-Schuler (Museum Education Division) Tania Said, Museum Education Division representative, proposed the board of the Art Education Association of Indiana accept the guidelines for a new Museum Education Division Partnership Guidelines. The guidelines were circulated for review.
  She agreed it is good to not use awards or fellowship as it goes against what was always established in AEAI. She would like to recognize an educator in the formal and informal sense as a practitioner or partner (distinction).  Discuss how museums can be integrated into the schools.  2nd how to structure a financial award/none was promised. Tania approached Gaylord and depending on timing Coca-Cola or Gannett to promote the partnership. Funds go to the teacher’s school. Marcia is happy about word partner.  This would provide 2 people to answer questions. Applicants have to be a member per Sidney.   Check AIC website for regional grants.  Aug 1st Is the deadline to get people to submit. Tania Said Schuler moved to have the guidelines for the partnership approved.    Jessica Watson-Coleman seconded, Sidney Allen called the question, unanimous approval.
New Business:  Marjorie Manifold at IU Bloomington would like offer to host the 2015 conference in Bloomington at the School of Education - if this would be favorable to the AEAI Board. [If that venue has already been assigned - please consider this an open proposal for another date.] 

My colleague, Lara Lackey, and I believe this venue could provide some services that might be financially beneficial to the organization and -more importantly - be supportive of the membership. These including:

· Low cost spaces for meetings, workshops, and auditorium

· FREE FULL access to technology from Internet to Smartboards, overhead projectors, sound, already hooked up computers (you bring your thumb drive or CD disk) and tech support.

· Free access to museums - IUMA, Mathers, Lily Library. Tours of museums and the Thomas Hart Benton murals.

· Gallery space for displaying children’s art.

· With enough advance notice - blocks of rooms in local hotels could be reserved to assure space for overnight guests.

· Bus service (or shuttles could be arranged at low cost) from hotels to the conference

· With enough advance notice, Multidisciplinary university grants could be applied for to support the costs of out of area speakers and free art supplies for workshops.

· Faculty and graduate students willing to contribute to presentations, discussion forums, workshops etc.

· Low cost catering if desirable (breakfasts & lunch)

· [Banquet space could be provided at the IMU at reasonable cost]

· Musical entertainment at reasonable cost.

Marcia Carson moved that we investigate the 2015 convention in Bloomington. Patricia Cummings seconded. Sidney Allen called the question, unanimous approval.
InSEA/USSEA (Marjorie Cohee Manifold) absent

VSA Arts of Indiana (Gayle Holtman) absent
District Representative Reports


District 1 (Patricia Cummings- Jill Sayers) The workshop at Moontree Studios had low attendance. Pamper self weekend is coming up in August.   Trish got a grant for project, Talltree July or Aug and convention work.

District 2 (Deena Church-, Susan Wenger) Got new member!  Summer and Fall Workshops are in the works. 

District 2 AEAI Summer Workshop “Water Media Texture Techniques” with Linda Binek.  The workshop will be about learning to create unique textured under paintings then develop these as finished abstract works.  Friday June 21, 2013, 9AM-4PM at Artlink, Auer Center, 300 East Main, Ft. Wayne, IN.  Workshop fee - $30 includes professional grade watercolor papers and paints.  Door prizes/Raffle!  Lunch provided.  We are asking that AEAI membership is required.  Membership dues make this workshop possible.  AEA members at this workshop will also receive a complimentary membership to Artlink!   5 counties are involved and Artlink will put the workshop on their website Tidied up membership list.

District 3 (Sherri Cline-Audrey Hays) Audrey is at bridal shower today.  We had a summer ice cream social/meet and greet on June 12th at Ivanhoe’s. A second meet and greet is scheduled for June 19th at Culver’s in Greenfield. 2 more meet and greet/workshops are planned for the summer.  July 1st we will hold a workshop on using alcohol inks and July 10th we will lead a nature walk outdoor art hike at Mounds State Park. Contact teachers on list. Heard back from a handful: camps that support the arts with women’s center. Sherri is concerned about people not getting information through the listserve.

District 4 (Johanna Perez-Becky Loudermilk) We are holding one meeting a month in each of our counties. On Saturday the 15th at 5pm will be our second meeting in Hamilton County at the Maya Rivera Restaurant.  The others are TBA.  Next will be Brownsburg.  They have a couple of workshops planned: baloongenuity, Noblesville. Bev offered her classroom. Johanna got one new member though she is in district 5.  Younger teachers are broke and it is hard to get them to sign up.

District 5 (Emma Said - Mickie Barsic (Danforth)) Their goal is to increase membership. United Art and Ed. giftcards to 1st  2 people who renew.  Legislative efforts displayed artwork of students with mayor of Indianapolis and thanked him for his support.  They attended a workshop at IMA on conservation with Jessica Watson-Coleman.  Workshops and IDADA art tour were activities in their district.  They have been making Fall convention placements through the listserve: need 400+ lesson plan placements and continuing to make table decorations. Partner with museums in city. All at dinner table will get something from the treasure box décor on table like a clay cardinal.   Deadline from museums Aug 1 or Sept 1.    Tania Said Schuler asked after Mayor Ballard:  what is role of political figures to state support at convention?   At the morning Keynote, we read governor’s (mayor’s) proclamation.  Sidney Allen likes idea. Welcome and appreciation and support.  Emma will be liaison for the mayor’s office.
District 6 (Jennifer Carrico) absent


District 7 (Trish Korte - Kevin Schultz) St. Mary’s work and checks. Donation of Brickyard and Chroma sample paints. 30 confirmed attendees; still have a couple of spaces open.  Possible Twinrocker bookmaking and papermaking workshop for next year. They had a presentation of gift card to Henryville Elementary and High School art teachers. Got thank you letter from Elementary teacher, she thanks us for the kits and described how they were used in classroom.  They will send the letter to archives.
Technology (Leah Morgan) absent emailed version of her report:  

I am sending out information on our google group email.  If you have emails of people in your region that do not receive our email, send to me I will try to add them.  If I have already invited them and they have not responded, I can not add them.  They can go to google groups and add themselves.  We have about 500 people in our google group, but need to keep updating with more.  A person does not have to be a member of AEAI to receive information from out google group. 

If you have any dates to put on the calendar, send them to homested@dmrtc.net.  Check the calendar for any conflicts.  You can get to the AEAI calendar through the www.aeai.org website.

As a bit of good and welfare information:  I was selected by the American Legion District 9 as their educator of the year and will be recognized at their July 13th meeting in Indianapolis.

I am in need of someone to help with registration for the 2013 AEAI convention.  I will do registration, but need someone to help and may have to be out of town during the convention this year.  I can send out a notice for help with this year's registration if no one from the council offers to help.  Marcia Carson will help with the registration as will Bev Staub.  As this is Leah’s last year perhaps someone from Ft Wayne would be a good thing to train. Deena will look into it.

Webmaster: (Allie Staub)send stuff with info where you want it to go on website. Urgent information may go on sooner but keep with the Friday deadline.  Only board members can submit. Will make up a form for submissions

Division Representative Reports 


Higher Education (Laurel Campbell) absent

Supervision/Administration (Steve Gruenert) Absent

Student Representative (Suzanne Finn) Suzanne is writing how AEAI benefits art ed. students, to improve student participation at conference.  She tells how it has impacted her as a student. She is looking for help in encouraging students. How does she contact art educators to see if they have any students?  Cindy Borgman will help out.  cborgman@iupui.edu

Elementary Representative (Jessica Watson-Coleman)hosted IMA workshop with the American Institute of Conservation to talk about ways to use Art conservation in the Art Room.  The IMA sponsored space and food.  Writing up for Contact  with Tania Said Schuler.
Middle School Representative (Michelle Chastain) absent

Secondary Representative (Ricki Gibson) absent
Museum Education Representative (Tania Said Schuler) Thanks for approving the partner guidelines. Notice to all museum folks who might like to be the next featured director: Craig Martin of Purdue University wrote in.  Participate in museum exchange like NAEA resource exchange.  Museums can get anything they want into the hands of art teachers.  Tania is hoping for a repeat of the generosity of museums last year. Coordinating with museum educators on visual thinking strategies level one and 2 capitalizing on all people attending conference about what gallery art teaching methods are.   Jen Oleniczak will do a presentation on improving style as relates to teaching and presentation. How are we engaging presenters?  The more interesting and lively we are the better we are as educators.  Oct  18th presentation. Ms. Oleniczak is donating her travel time to teach at conference.  Tania went to AIC (American Institute for Conservation) program on conservation.  Tania will get museum members to donate to the hidden treasures.  Plans to put her time into fulfilling the proposal.  Google address to cover things she sends out can keep identity consistent for the organization.  VTS (Visual Thinking Skills) does a written component which principals like.

Retired Art Teachers Representative (Herb Eveland-resigned, but still willing to serve)still doing all the things retired people do. Need someone to replace him. Life member question for Jill.  How do retirees find out about discount?
Thanks for the fastest meeting ever. Sidney Allen moved Johanna Perez 2nd all approved. Adjourn 12noon

Adjourn- lunch provided
Next Meeting: 
Saturday August 24th Indiana State Museum

